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VICE-PRESIDENT:    Ken Minotti 
 
 
SECRETARY:     Bob Murdoch 
 
 
GAMES SECRETARY:   Bill Marchant 
 

 
DIRECTORS:     Neville Berry, John Collaros, Ron Hungerford, 

Scott Karuso, George Liggins, Don Wells 
 
 

 
 
 

DIRECTORS MEETINGS 
 
The number of meetings the Directors held during the year and the number of meetings 
attended by each director are set out in the following table. 
 

             Board Meetings 
Board  Members            A                   B  

  
 
where: 
   column A: the number of meetings the Director was entitled to attend 
   column B: the number of meetings the Director attended 

 

 Warren Wahlstedt  13  12 

 Ken Minotti 13  13  

 Bob Murdoch  13   13  

 Neville Berry 13 12 

 John Collaros 13 12 

 John Hann (resigned 29 November 2022)  8 7 

 Ron Hungerford  4 4 

 Scott Karuso 13 11 

 George Liggins 13 10 

 Don Wells 13 12 



LIFE MEMBERS 
 
 
 

1999 T. Walker    2010 D. Wells    2011 K. Minotti 
 
2013 C. Myers    2014 R. Lincoln    2016 J. Hancock (L) 
 
2017 J. Erskine    2017 G. James    2019 R. Murdoch 
 
2020 N. Berry    2021 P. Evans 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DEPARTED LIFE MEMBERS 
 
 
 

1958 I. Forbes    1960 E. Bryant    1961 R. Hodgins 
 
1971 J. Stace    1971 E. Roberts    1972 H. Hodgins 
  
1972 T. Morris    1974 J.N. Byrnes    1979 L. Woodward 
 
1979 W. Lawrence   1984 L. Gee    1988 E. Winship 
 
1994 N. Dietrich    1996 J. McKim    1997 P. Dooley (L) 
 
1998  J. Shields    1999 J. Young    1999 I. Baillie (L) 
 
2000 H.L. Merrion   2008 J.A. Stewart   2012 R. Murrell  
 
2015 B. Hoole 
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CARDIFF BOWLING CLUB COOPERATIVE LIMITED 
ABN 15 476 795 684 

AGENDA FOR ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Saturday 27 May 2023 at 10:00 am* 

 

The President opens the meeting and welcomes those attending. 

 

A moment’s silence for departed members and their families. 

 

The President introduces NDBA representative Don Wells and Scott Faraday-Bensley from 

Evolution representing the club’s accountants. 

 

The minutes of the 2022 AGM read, moved, and accepted. 

 

Election of Patron:   Kay Fraser, Mayor, Lake Macquarie City Council 

      Nomination accepted 

 

Declaration of Ballot:   President 

      Vice President 

      Secretary 

      Directors (6) 

 

Financial Report and Balance Sheet — summation by Scott Faraday-Bensley 

 

Response from Don Wells, NDBA Treasurer, who inducts the Club President. 

 

Elected President inducts elected Officers. 

 

Election of Returning Officer and Scrutineers. 

 

Resolution 1 — That pursuant to the Registered Clubs Act: 

(a) The members hereby approve and agree to expenditure by the Club in a sum not 

exceeding $2000 until the next Annual General Meeting of the club in the following  

activities of directors.      

 

i. Reasonable expenses incurred by directors in travelling to and from director’s 

 meetings or other duly constituted meetings as approved by the board from time 

 to time on production of invoices, receipts or other proper documentary evidence 

 of such expenditure.  

ii. Reasonable expenses incurred by directors in relation to such other duties 

 including entertainment of special guests of the Club and other promotional 

 activities performed by directors which activities and the expenses there from 

 are approved by the board before payment is made on production of receipts, 

 invoices or other proper documentary evidence of such expenditure. 

(b) The members hereby acknowledge that the benefits in paragraph (a) above are not 

available to members generally but only to those who are Directors of the Club. 



Resolution 2 — That pursuant to the Registered Clubs Act the members consider and 

approve the directors’ honoraria as recommended by the Board: 

 • Secretary $7800 · 00, Games Secretary $2500 · 00, Social Secretary $750 · 00, 

  President $750 · 00, Vice President $750 · 00, and Directors (6) $750 · 00   

 

General Business: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

* Deferred from Sunday 21 May 2023 due to player commitment in pennant playoffs 
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MISCELLANEOUS REPORTS 



PRESIDENT’S REPORT — 2022-2023 

 

In my first year as President, I have had the pleasure of working with friendly 

board members and staff. 

It has been a very trying year as to the changes in club policies made by 

government rules. However the light at the end is starting to appear a lot 

brighter. As said before, the board has had a very difficult year but as a team 

we have tried to fulfil the needs of our members. 

To our bar staff, I would like to thank each and everyone of you for the hard 

times we have endured due to lack of staffing levels. 

The Fishing Club led by President George Liggins; I thank you for your 

support one again you have given our club. 

To the Women’s Bowling Club; you have given great support to our club and I 

personally thank you for that. I hope that it continues in a positive way leading 

to the amalgamation of both parties. 

Volunteers are a big part of our club and “thank you” to each and everyone. 

Without mentioning names, these people know what they have contributed to 

our club. 

Our office staff, which is Liz and Bob, I personally would like to thank them for 

the wonderful work they have done for our club. With Liz they say there is a 

‘Girl Friday’. However she is a lady for every day! 

Trent, our greenkeeper, has done a great job in keeping our greens and 

surrounds to a high level. 

The Blind Chef Bistro run by Ian and Maia have attributed a lot to our club 

with quality meals and service. It is with sadness they are leaving and I wish 

them all the best for the future. 

Last, but not least, I would like to thank YOU, our members, for once again 

supporting our club through bowls, galas and competitions at our club. 

Wishing you all the best, 

 

Warren Wahlstedt 

President 

 

 



SECRETARY’S REPORT — 2022-2023 

 

Time again for my annual report and this year it has again been challenging 

taking into account the loss of very popular members of our club and I have 

lost several very good and close friends. 

are 

pleased with the current situation of our club. As previously mentioned in the 

last audit that was completed we received a very good report. We continue to 

apply for grants to improve club facilities such as lighting, shade cloth 

coverage, seating and internal lighting. Unfortunately we have not been 

successful at this stage but we will keep lodging submissions. It was 

necessary to make alterations in the storeroom to comply with regulations. As 

will be an issue over the coming years. Three replacement poker machines 

have been ordered and should be here within the next month or so. 

The club is seeking to renew its lease with Lake Macquarie City Council for a 

further twenty years which is necessary if we are to be successful with future 

As many members are aware, Ian Edwards (The Blind Chef) will be finishing 

at the end of May due to his declining health issues. The club will be very 

sorry to see Ian and Maia leave as they have increased the patronage in the 

bistro tenfold and we wish Ian all the very best with his health. At the time of 

writing my report I have interviewed two prospective chefs and hope to have 

a replacement by the time of the AGM. 

Staffing has been a real problem especially in the last six months and we are 

very grateful we have Amanda as our bar supervisor who continues to be 

able to arrange staff to complete her roster. Bearing this in mind, some of our 

current staff are still learning their trade so please be a little patient. Staffing 

is a problem throughout the industry. I thank Karen, Nathan, Ryan, Sarah, 

Chelsea, Taite and Mark. As you would be aware, Doorman/Cellarman Daryll 

 and 

we hope John enjoys his stay. Thank you again to our cleaner, Shirley. 

On the bowls front, I would like to thank our greenkeeper, Trent, for the 

standard he has presented our playing surfaces over the year. The grass 

green had a major renovation at the end of 2022 and I believe it is running 

thank you. Our pennant teams have done the club proud with teams still 

participating. Bowls Secretary, Billy Marchant, has carried out his duties very 

professionally and had kept his cool at all times even when teams enter for 

galas on the wrong day, etc. Thanks Billy. 



I wish to thank the women’s club under the leadership of President Maureen 

and Secretary Di for their ongoing commitment of our club. 

Thanks again to the men’s fishing club and President George for their support 

of the club. The Friday night raffle run by them is very popular and is just 

another way they are supporting us. 

To the Board of Directors, my heartfelt thanks for your continued support to 

the position of Secretary which is not getting any easier. To our numerous 

volunteers many thanks. As I have mentioned over several years our future 

requires the continued support of our wonderful volunteers. 

As I have done in previous years, I take this opportunity to thank Office 

Manager Liz for her dedication to the club. Her knowledge of the club industry 

is exceptional. Her support to me during my time as your Secretary has been 

outstanding. 

 

Bob Murdoch 

Honorary Secretary 



BOWLS COORDINATOR’S REPORT — 2022-2023 

 

I submit to you, the Cardiff Men’s bowls report for 2022-2023. 

Congratulations to Terri-Anne Jones and Damian Robb who have qualified 

for the 2023 Australian Indoor Championships at Club Tweed commencing 

on 14 August. 

In 2022-2023 Zone 2 State Reserve Triple Championship, the original team 

of Neil Smith, Cohen Ridd and John Mackenzie, made the Reserve Triples 



2021-2022 Championships Mixed Fours Winners and Runners-up 
 

The 2021 Mixed Fours championships was the only championship not 
finalised before the 2022 Annual General Meeting. 

 Winners Runner-up 

Mixed Fours 
Janine McDonald, Neil Smith,  

Diane & Greg Moore 

Maureen Mitchell, Mark &  

Kristine Brogan & Terry Mitchell 

Due to COVID in lockdowns 2020 and 2021, BNSW extended the season to 
eighteen months so that the State and Clubs could finalise their 2021-2022 
championship season. 
 
2022-2023 Championship Winners and Runners-up  
Bowls season now financial year (July to June) 

 Winners Runners-up 

Club Singles Greg Chapman Damian Robb 

Club Pairs Ron Cusack & Warren Wahlstedt Winston Stokes & Trent Smith 

Club Triples 
Scott Karuso, Greg Boon &  

David Millard 

John Williams, Mark Brogan & 

Graham Robins 

Club Fours 
Todd Stevens, Neil Smith,  

Terry Blow & Damian Robb 

Cohen Ridd, Trent Smith,  

Gary Martin & Rob Simmonds 

Minor Singles Cohen Ridd  Ron Cusack 

Consistency Neil Smith John Brown Jnr 

Mixed Pairs Terri-Anne & Paul Jones Pat & Janice O’Reilly 

Mixed Fours 
Janine McDonald, Pat O’Reilly, 

Janice O’Reilly & Gary Martin 

Margaret Merrion, David Evans, 

Jo Henderson & Cohen Ridd 

President’s Pairs Rob Peattie & Peter Martin Damian & Craig Wahlstedt 

All club Singles and Pairs winners are entitled to nominate to play in BNSW 
State Championships. 

Club Fours winners play in Zone 2 Champion of Champions Fours. 

Congratulations to all winners and runners-up of the Club Championships 
and all players for their participation in the club championships and galas. 

I’m looking forward to the next twelve months and wish everyone success for 
the next bowling season. 

 

Terry Blow 

Bowls Coordinator 



CARDIFF WOMEN’S BOWLING CLUB REPORT — 2022-2023 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone on behalf of Cardiff 

Women’s Bowling Club for your continued support throughout the year. Our 

galas have excelled with the mixed draw for partner approach. And, there will 

be more new ideas going forward. 

Special thanks to the Board of Directors, especially Bob Murdoch and Warren 

Wahlstedt, who have been able to make our requests manageable. 

Also, Liz for her patience and assistance with our needs. 

There’s Amanda with her bright smile and all her bar staff who are always so 

courteous and professional on our special days welcoming our visitors to our 

club. 

And not forgetting Trent, who is doing a great job getting our rinks ready for 

play each day. 

All of our ladies are looking forward to the new year ahead and whatever 

changes it may bring. 

We wish to extend our congratulations to all incoming directors and look 

Diane Moore 

Honorary Secretary 

 



CARDIFF MENS BOWLERS FISHING CLUB REPORT — 2022-2023 

 
Fishing — Mother Nature keeps reminding us that she is still the boss, but it 

wasn’t as bad as last year. 

 

To the boys who ventured out, well done, as there were some lovely fish 

weighed in. The mullet have taken off up the coast and as usual we have the 

big outing at North Haven. So there will be some wonderful catches landed. 

 

To the bowling club, thank you for your wonderful support. It has been an 

extremely difficult year for our beautiful little club and the fishing club will 

continue to support it one thousand percent. Our Tuesday and Friday raffles 

continue to be well supported and many thanks to our workers who keep it 

going. 

 

Many thanks to Amanda and her bar staff for keeping us all hydrated at 

important times. 

 

To the directors, many thanks again for allowing us to do what we do, and to 

the fishing club committee, well done boys! 

 

The fishing club’s 50th is approaching so we are about to start organising 

that. Wow, what an event that’s going to be! We’re gonna need a bigger club! 

 

George Liggins 

President 

 

P.S. Stay upright and hydrated — very important. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
























































